
 

 
Paul Wojdynski, Senior Operations Manager                    June 9, 2025 
Controlled Key Systems, Inc. 
17248 Red Hill Avenue 
Irvine, CA 92614-5628 
PaulW@controlledkey.com 
 
Project:  US Customs, Santa Maria Airport: SECURITY 
Subject: Contract Re-Start 
 
Dear Mr. Wojdynski: 
 
Your contract with the Santa Maria Public Airport District for work within the Security contract of the US 
Customs Remodel project has been re-started as of this morning, June 9, 2025. 
 
Recap: Monday February 17 was Day 1 of your 45 calendar-day contract. All rough-in work by Controlled 
Key was complete Sunday afternoon, February 23, 2025, a period that consumed 7 calendar-days. Your 
contract was suspended at the end of the day, Sunday. 
 
As informally discussed over the last few weeks, June 9, 2025 (today), is Day 8 of your 45 calendar-day 
contract. Welcome back.  
 
The Santa Maria Public Airport District looks forward to the successful completion of the overall project 
including the essential work of Controlled Key.  
 
Please call or reach out otherwise with any questions or concerns you may have regarding the project or 
this correspondence. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
       TARTAGLIA ENGINEERING 
 

       John A. Smith 
       John A. Smith, P.E. 
       Project Engineer 
 
cc: Martin Pehl, Ric Tokoph, Kerry Fenton: Santa Maria Public Airport District 
 Jim Albrecht: Ravatt Albrecht & Associates, Inc. 
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